
Clerk’s Report – September 26 2019 

The cost from the clear up in Stone’s Orchard has been finalised. In total it cost the Council £820 

which is approx. 15p per household. For the amount of travellers on site and length of time they 

were present this represents a good result for the Council. A recent clear up in Oxhey has surpassed 

£20,000.  

The pre-school allotment has now had its final session of a very successful first run. There have been 

potatoes, tomatoes and apples in the office reception for the residents to come and take from the 

allotment harvest and Stone’s Orchard.  

Despite the rain, the 2019 Dog Show raised £560 for Southridge Animal Shelter. This is the most 

money raised at a CGPC Dog Show for a number of years. 

The Rangers have begun making some repairs and updates to the Council office, both externally and 

internally. They have begun painting the metal rails and will be painting part of the offices exterior 

where it has begun to look a little tired.  

A defibrillator will shortly be installed on the Byewaters estate. This will be the 7
th

 defibrillator in the 

village. Repairs to the bridge over to the Moor are due to be finished within the month and work is 

due to begin soon to replace the steps into Long Valley Wood.  

The Council will be holding 4 Pumpkin carving sessions on the 30 & 31 of October and if Councillors 

are able to help out then could they please get in touch with the office.  

 

 


